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THE RICHARD CROSSE CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

Crawley Lane, Kings Bromley, Burton-on-Trent, Staffordshire, DE13 7JE


Chief Executive Officer:  Mr Paul Lovern
Headteacher:  Miss Nicola Jarrett
Telephone:  01543 472245
e-mail:  office@tssmat.staffs.sch.uk 

website:  www.richardcrosse.staffs.sch.uk 


04th September 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back!

I would like say a very warm welcome back and I hope you have had an enjoyable summer break.

During the summer there have been a number of changes to both the school building and routines and I would like to take this opportunity to inform you of these alternations.

· Caroline Harley has joined our school family as Office Secretary and she will also be responsible for lunchtime supervision.  I hope that you will bear with us over the next couple of weeks whilst she settles in.  Please note the office will now not be staffed after 12pm.

· Teresa Holt has also joined our school family as part of the catering team and she will also be responsible for Care Club during the evening.  
· We have a new website, with a new app.  Please see the separate letter about downloading the app and the changes to our communication.
· Class 1, 2 and 3 will now come into and exit school using the main entrance.  Class 1 parents can enter the classroom in the morning if or when required to do so.

· Class 4 and 5 will now come into and exit school using the KS1 small playground.

· We will now be posting key events and news items through the school website – i.e. no longer using the planner.  However, if the information provided is not available please feel free to pop in and speak to Mrs Harley who will happy to help.

· The school menu has been updated and details can be found of daily food choices on the website.  Once again, if your child has a specific dietary need please do not hesitate and come and speak to Mrs Harley in the school office.

· Music tuition has also changed over the summer and relevant parents should have been notified via email, however, if you would like further information it is available on the school website.

· School uniform remains the same including P.E. kit and details can be found on the website.

· Years 3 & 4 will be swimming this term on a Monday, starting Monday 9th Sept, till December. If your child requires a consent form for goggles, please click and compete https://forms.gle/b4FdAqWUg2J6sfPR9 or download from the website and return to the office as soon as possible. (under Parents/Forms)

· PE lessons with Mr Challinor will now be on a Friday, please ensure your child’s PE kit is in school at all times.

· Lunchtime clubs will begin next week, children will be selecting their club this week, and we will let you know next week what your child has chosen.

· All letters will now be sent home via email and uploaded to the website.  Please let us know if you require a paper copy.

· To find out a little bit more about what your child will be learning this term, please see the Class pages (under the “Children” menu icon) on our website from Monday.

If you are looking for any information, please look at our website first, and if you still can’t find it please contact us. 

www.richardcrosse.staffs.sch.uk
After all that, all that is left for me to say is thank you for your continued support and we hope this will be a successful and happy school year.

Yours sincerely,

Nicola Jarrett
Head Teacher
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